Trinity Newsletter for 18th - 22nd June 2025

On 22nd June at 10 a.m. worship with Holy Communion will be led by our
Minister Rev. Canon Jason Vinyard. The communion offering will be taken for Bury
Town Pastors, who do an excellent work of care on Saturday evenings in our town. On
29th June at 10a.m. the preacher at Trinity will be Mrs Liz Kearsley, Local Preacher and
fellow church member.

To keep us all in touch with wider concerns there are currently available the
June-August preaching plan; the bi-monthly Circuit Newsletter which contains
information from all 9 churches across the Circuit; Trinity’s own bi-monthly magazine,
Forum, for June/July; East Anglia District “Grapevine” magazine which contains some
inspiring stories of Methodist church life across the District. These can be sent to you
by email if you ask or printed copies can be made as required.

Coming up: TUESDAY 24th June at 6.30p.m. a Farm Walk at the Rix family farm
in Alpheton starting at Buxton’s, Old Bury Road CO10 9BT. Peter & Julie are members
at the Methodist Church in Sudbury and invite all to this visit to see and hear birds, spot
wildflowers, enjoy a walk and/or ride, learn about the Old Airfield, and share tea at
Buxtons afterwards. It wlll be helpful to the hosts to know numbers beforehand so
if you intend to go please email beforehand (see paper Newsletter for email addresses).

Rev. Julie Minns writes: “The Martins Summer Fayre will take place on 16th
August. Last year the plants were very popular so it would be good to have any
contributions for this year nearer the date. | realise August is too late for annuals, but
perhaps you will be dividing or taking cuttings of perennials or have later growing
flowers or veg plants. Please let me know if collection is needed, or bring contributions
on the day. With thanks, Julie” We will also be asking for help nearer the time with
cakes, raffle prizes etc - please Watch This Space AND put the date in your diary.

A message from Clare De’Ath: “GIFT AID CLAIM: | am in the process of doing
the annual Gift Aid Claim for Trinity. If you have agreed to gift aid your giving to Trinity
and would like to confirm the amount that | am claiming on your behalf, or if you are no
longer paying income tax, please have a word with me. If there are any members of
the congregation who do not currently gift aid their giving but would like to find out more,
again please speak to me. Thank you - Clare De’Ath”.

A new Quiz Sheet is available for this month (subject: colours); ask Josie or
Maureen if you would like a copy (cost £1 towards Trinity general upkeep funds).

CALENDAR
22nd June 10a.m. Holy Communion - Rev.Canon Jason Vinyard
24th June (Tuesday) 6.30p.m. Farm Walk at Alpheton (see above, or poster)
16th August, 2-4p.m. Summer Fair at The Martins MHA residential home

Please send any news or notices you care to share each week to Josie Keys before
Tuesday evenings if possible .



